
 The Board of Commissioners met on Tuesday, November 25, 2014 at 6:00 p.m. at the 
Turner County Agricultural Center for the monthly “Work Session” meeting with 
Commissioners Calhoun, Hall, and Hudgins were present for the meeting.  Commissioner 
Burgess and McCard were not present for the meeting. Staff present were Mary J. Wynn, County 
Manager, Latrice Wilson, County Clerk and John Holland, County Attorney.  Others present 
were Nick Denham, Janet Winter, Election Superintendent, Ben Baker, Editor of the Wiregrass 
Farmer, Judge Penny Thomas, Probate Court and Robby Royal, EMS Director/Fire Chief. 
 Vice-Chairman Brad Calhoun called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 
 Ben Baker gave the invocation. 
 Commissioners discussed budget amendments for 5311 Transit Program and Christmas 
Bonus for fiscal year 2014-2015. 
 Commissioners discussed the Assistance to Firefighters Grants (AFG) and local match.  
Robby Royal spoke asking permission from the board to apply for the 2014 AFG to receive grant 
funding to buy a new fire truck.  He stated there is a 95/5 split and if funds are awarded, payment 
will not be due until FY 2015-2016 budget. 
 The meeting adjourned at 6:25 p.m. 
 
__________________________________ 
Brad Calhoun, Vice-Chairman 
 
Attest: _____________________________ 
            Latrice L. Wilson, County Clerk 
 

 


